
 
April 30, 2025 

 
Honorable Tom Cole     Honorable Rosa DeLauro 
Chairman      Ranking Member 
House Committee on Appropriations   House Committee on Appropriations 
H-307, The Capitol     1036 Longworth House Office Building 
Washington, D.C. 20515    Washington, D.C. 20515 
 
 
Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 
 
I am requesting funding for Newmarket Sewer Reliability Improvements Project in fiscal year 
2026. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Town of Newmarket, located at 186 
Main Street, Newmarket, NH 03857. The funding would be used for the design and construction 
of a new sewer forcemain in order to maintain reliable wastewater conveyance to the Town's 
treatment facility. The project would also make necessary upgrades to the Bay Road Pump 
Station as part of the sewer forcemain replacement. 
 
The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it serves to replace a critical 
forcemain that has failed and upgrade the associated Bay Road Pump Station before another 
failure occurs in order to ensure continued protection of the Lamprey River and Great Bay 
ecosystems, as well as improve operational reliability of the municipal wastewater system. 
 
This project has a Federal nexus because it is for the purposes authorized by Title VI of the 
Clean Water Act, 33 U.S.C 1381 et seq.. 
 
I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.  
Sincerely, 

 
 

 
 

Chris Pappas 
Member of Congress  


